
 

 

 

 
 
June 30, 2021 
 
 
HON. TRINA ALEJANDRA F. FABIC 
Municipal Mayor 
Odiongan, Romblon 
 
Dear Mayor Fabic: 
 
This has reference to a letter from Ms. Norma Dela Austria which the Department 
of Tourism (DOT) Main Office received and referred to our office. Ms. Austria, a 
resident from Sitio Ilong-Ilong in Barangay Budiong, Odiongan, Romblon, was 
expressing her concern over the monitoring of environmental and tourism 
concerns near her area of residence.  
 
Ms. Austria mentioned the implementation of the riverbank protection project and 
easement concerns on the river near her residence. Likewise, she raised concerns 
on the possible water and air pollution that the establishments near the river may 
bring. 
 
In line with this, may we respectfully endorse the said letter for validation and 
appropriate action of the LGU’s MENRO and Tourism Office. We also furnished 
DENR Regional Office a copy of the letter for their information and necessary 
action. 
 
We will appreciate being furnished with your response for this regional office to 
provide updates to our main office. 
  
Ms. Abigail Cruz of this Regional Office will coordinate with your office regarding 
this matter. She may likewise be reached through her mobile number (0916) 514-
2430 or email address: tdd.mimaropa@gmail.com. 
 
Attached herewith is a scanned copy of Ms. Dela Austria’s letter for your reference.  
 
Thank you very much, and we look forward to your response and appropriate 
action over the matter. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
ENGR. CHRISTOPHER V. MORALES 
OIC-Assistant Secretary for Regional Operations, 
Coordination, Tourism Standards, and Regulation, and 
Regional Director, DOT MIMAROPA 
 
 
cc:   Maria Lourdes G. Ferrer, CESO III 

       DENR MIMAROPA 
 
      Ms. Norma Dela Austria 
      Odiongan, Romblon 
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